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Dear Friends, 

When I was a little girl my mom and dad used to hand me a quarter, or even 
sometimes a dollar bill just before the offering was collected in big shiny 
brass platters at the Episcopal Church in which I was raised. Every 
Sunday I would wait for them to hand me some money so that I, soon 
after, could give it to someone else, so that they could give it to someone 
else, so that they could give it to those in need. This chain of giving was 
not lost to me even from a very young age. I knew that the money I put in 
that plate would go to the Church and the Church would find a way to use 
it to give back to the world. 

It felt right to give. It felt good. And it felt easy. It took me years to 
realize that this was due, in part to the fact that it wasn’t really my 
money. Of course it was easy to give. I hadn’t worked for it, and I was 
pretty sure it still grew on trees at that point. 

In college, I got my first real job, where I earned money to pay for books 
and food. Working as a barista at Starbucks was enjoyable work, but 
3:30am came too early, especially on days when I had been up late 
studying or writing papers for class. It was the first time in my life that I 
really worked for the money I had in my pocket, and giving it away was 
not an easy decision. It was not easy to spend eight dollars once I 
understood that the same eight dollars took an hour of work to earn. 

One Sunday morning while attending worship during “Stewardship 
Season” at Calvary Episcopal Church, a very sweet older woman from 
the church made an announcement in the service that went a little 
something like this… 

“If someone gave you ten dollars and you could either spend it on 
something you wanted, or something that someone else needed, what 
would you do? Easy. You would give it away. It wasn’t yours in the first 
place. Now, if you worked for ten dollars and you could either spend it on 
something you wanted, or give it to someone who needed it, what would 
you do? Easy. You would give it away, because all that you have, your 
body with which you work, and your mind with which you think, they 
weren’t yours in the first place.” 
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it hit me, but in that moment I realized that the money in 
my pocket was a gift, and I had to make a tough decision 
about what to do with it. Would I spend it on myself, or 

FOOD CENTER NEWS 
 
For the month of September the food center is asking for con-
tributions of Macaroni & Cheese to maintain our shelf stock.  
Please consider a donation to assist those of our community in 
need. 
 
Many thanks to the following individuals for their generous 
gifts to the Food Center in August. 
 
Elsie Allen     Fran & Roger Koch 
Michael & Carrie Arlt    Anne Munroe 
Baker’s Swimming Pool   Phyllis Newcomb 
Dorothea Bean    Perry’s Pool Shop        
Peg Cooper     Pool City, Inc.                          
Andrew Davis     Pure Pools, Inc.  
Mary DeBenedetti    Robert & Mary Jane Schnitker         
Donna Foster     David & Mimi Shipp 
William & Rita Foster    John & Alice Snodgrass 
Thelma Hartnett     Maureen Walsh 

G & T Hendrick Corp    JoAnne Warren 
Jensen’s Pools & More LLC   Pat Wiltse 
Marilyn Keller   
                 
        Thanks also to the many anonymous donors! 
 

It was not as easy this time around; but it still felt good 
and it still felt right to give a portion of what I had to 
someone else, so that they in turn could give it to 
someone else, so that they could give it to those in need. 

On Sunday, September 27th, we begin our season of 
stewardship at Emmanuel Church and I encourage each 
of you to give thanks for what you have been given by 
giving some of what you have to others in the form of 
time, talent, and treasures. It is not always easy to give, 
but it always good and it is always right. 

 

 

 Can We Talk? 

Adult Forum Begins Sept. 20 
It's time we had a talk.  Lots of talks, in 
fact.  Talks at Adult Forum, set to start on 
September 20th.  We begin after the 9:00 
a.m. service most Sundays in the dining 
room.  Generally, we'll start our sessions 
with refreshments and announcements 
from 10:15 - 10:25 a.m., with a program 
following from 10:25 - 11:15 or 11:30 a.m. 

 This year, our Forum topics will address 
themes that matter to our Church and our 
Community outside our doors.  We'll cover 
topics such as social justice, outreach 
performed by parishioners and the 
residents of Deaconess Anne House, the 
arts as manifested in our worship, the 
workings of the Church at large, and so 
much more. 

 The first three weeks look like this:  

September 20th kicks off the Fall Forums 
with a favorite presentation: The Senior 
High Mission Trip.  

September 27th Dan Appleyard and Peg 
Cooper will present:  General Convention, 
the Episcopal Church Women's Triennial 
and the United Thank Offering - A Church 
Gathers. We will review the election of the 
new Presiding Bishop, resolutions passed 
and debated and the mission and ministry 
of the ECW and UTO. 

October 4th A Month of Guided Prayer 
Retreat in Everyday Life, presented by 
Clarence Heller. Jesus’ closest friends 
asked him how to pray, and that question 
lingers with us today.  A retreat in everyday 
life offers a venue to explore this question 
with grace, love, honesty, intimacy and 
courage.  Come learn more about this 
retreat opportunity and get a taste of some 
prayer techniques that may be new to 
you. Clarence  has served as the 
coordinator for the ecumenical retreat in 
everyday life ministry, Week or Month of 
Guided Prayer, for the past ten years. (More 

on his work  at www.clarenceheller.com ).   
 
Martie Metzler, Penny Allen and Matt Schunke are 
leading the Adult Forum Committee this year, fostering 
the development of this set of dynamic programs.  If you 
have questions  about Adult Forum , contact Martie 
Metzler mmetzler@emmanuelepiscopal.org. 
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I DO! I DO! 

At Play Readers 

Mark your calendars for  

Friday September 25, for a major 

“first” from Emmanuel Play Readers: a musical! 
“I DO! I DO! By Tom Jones and Harvey Schmidt, is based on the play 

“The Fourposter.”  The story spans fifty years, from 1895 to 1945, and  

focuses on the ups and downs of Agnes and Michael Snow in their marriage 

Songs include “Nobody’s Perfect,” “Flaming Agnes,” “What is a Woman,” 

and the popular “My Cup Runneth Over.” Emmanuel’s production will 

feature Penny & Davis Allen in the leading roles.  Doors open at 6:30 pm, the 

production begins at 7:00 pm, and $4 covers both admission and 

refreshments. 

 

THE EMMANUEL DINNER GROUP 2015-2016 
The Emmanuel Dinner Group for the 2015-16 season will be returning this fall. The purpose of these Dinner Groups 
is Fellowship.  This is not about your gourmet cooking skills; it’s totally about sharing an evening with new and old 

Emmanuel friends. 
 

the host coordinates planning and provides the drinks (wine, beer, non-alcoholic) and bread 
a pair of diners provides an appetizer and soup-or-salad 
another pair, the entrée 
and another pair, the vegetable and dessert 

 

The kick-off  meeting will be a Happy Hour here at church on Sunday, October 11 @ 4:30 PM. (Please note this is the 
only Sunday meeting.)  After that, there will be 3 themed dinners in peoples’ homes throughout the year: 
  October 11 (Sunday)         4:30 p.m. Happy Hour at Emmanuel 

 November 14 (Saturday)    South of the Border dinner menu 
 January 23 (Saturday)               Hawaiian dinner menu 
 April 30 (Saturday)                    BBQ dinner menu 

If you can’t commit to the whole program, there is always a need for substitutes who can be asked to step in if one of 

the participants cannot make it for some reason.  If you wish to be INCLUDED please contact Rudy Walz (314-477-

8256) or Susie Feldmann (314-968-1805). 

 150th Jubilee Update 
As we reported earlier this year, four churches in Webster Groves are celebrating their 150th anniversary, Emmanuel 

Episcopal, First Congregational, Old Community Missionary Baptist , and Webster Groves Presbyterian.  In an effort 

to give back to our community, these churches are leading a community wide effort to EXPAND the Webster Rock 

Hill Ministries (WRHM) building.   

 
The additional space will allow the ministries to more effectively pursue its current programs and potentially expand 
its offerings in the future.  In addition, the expanded building will hose KWRH-LP, the Ministries community oriented 
radio station. Help us kick off this campaign and re-new the community’s knowledge and in interest in giving back 
locally. Everyone is invited to WHRM for a community….   

   

 

Sunday October 4th 11:00 a.m. –3:00 p.m. 

111 Waymire, Webster Groves, MO 63119 
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Month of Guided Prayer is Coming to Emmanuel! 

        Want to deepen your prayer life?  Would you like to learn about how God is active in your life?  Then the 

Month of Guided Prayer, or A Retreat in Everyday Life may be for you! 

        Coming this fall (October 18 to November 15) to Emmanuel Episcopal Church and co-hosted by Christ 

Lutheran Church and Sts. Clare and St. Francis, ECC, all in Webster Groves, the Month of Guided Prayer is an 

ecumenical retreat program for adults that is personalized to fit your spiritual needs. 

        What is a Month of Guided Prayer, you may ask?  It is a retreat in which one doesn’t have to travel, or take time 

off, or stop one’s regular lifestyle and commitments.  Rather, a Month of Guided Prayer (or MGP) is an opportunity 

to grow closer to God while continuing one’s job, parenting, retirement, or what have you! 

        What does a Month of Guided Prayer involve?  Making a commitment to pray 20 minutes a day for one month, 

and meeting with a prayer guide once a week (or four times total) during that month.   (If you are not able to meet 

with your prayer guide in person, it is possible to “meet” via phone or Skype).  Prayer Guides are usually trained 

spiritual directors who are experienced at accompanying others in their faith journeys. 

        The retreat will begin at Emmanuel Episcopal at 3 PM on Sunday, October 18, where we will gather for 

prayer and each participant will meet his/her prayer guide (gathering lasts about 90 minutes). Confidential, one-on-

one meetings between retreatants and prayer guides will occur in private spaces on Thursdays in the mornings, 

afternoon and evenings at Christ Lutheran Church in Webster Groves. 

        The closing of the retreat will be celebrated as a group at 3 PM on Sunday, November 15 at Sts. Francis 

and Clare, ECC in Webster Groves (Peace UCC) and will last about 90 minutes.  You may still participate in the 

retreat even if you are not able to attend the opening and closing sessions. 

     

  There is no registration cost for a Month of Guided Prayer, but participants are invited to make a freewill offering to 

offset the costs of the retreat, which usually runs about $48/person. 

      

Want to learn more?  There will be brochures about the upcoming Month of Guided Prayer at Emmanuel in the 

Narthex or on the brochure shelf in the dining room.  Or visit the Week/Month of Guided Prayer’s website at http://

www.weekofguidedprayer.org.  Emmanuel’s website and upcoming emails will also contain information about the 

Month of Guided Prayer.  Be sure to come see Clarence Heller, the Coordinator of the Month of Guided Prayer 

program, who will speak about the retreat at Emmanuel’s Adult Forum on Sunday, October 4 at 10:15 AM. 

        To register for the retreat, please call Emmanuel parishioner Sally Macke at 314-330-3354 or email 

her at sallymacke@sbcglobal.net and she can sign you up!  Or you can fill out the registration form on 

one of the Month of Guided Prayer brochures and drop if off/mail it to the church office.  Registration is 

encouraged by October 9. 

Make plans now to join Episcopal City Mission (ECM) for its annual Moment in Time Gala, 

“Celebrating Conversations of Hope and Healing.”  

 

Thursday October 8, 2015 

6 to 9 p.m. 

Windows on Washington 
A Moment in Time can be brief. It can be simple. And it can change everything. 
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                        MUSIC NOTES……….. 

ALL choir rehearsals are underway!  If you would like to join any one of the choirs, we would love to 

have you involved.  The times are: 
 

Cherub Choir: Ages 4, 5 & 1st grade Rehearsals Wednesdays 6:00 p.m.-6:25 p.m. 

Sing at the 9:00 service approximately once a month. 
 

Junior Choir:  Grades 2, 3,4,& 5 Rehearsals Wednesdays 6:30p.m.-7:15 p.m. 

Sing at the 9:00 service approximately once a month. 
 

Emmanuel Choir:  Any age, any voice!  Rehearsals Wednesdays 7:30 p.m.-9:00 p.m. 

We welcome returning Scholar Singers, Webster University students who rehearse and perform weekly with 

the choir.   Kait Turner—soprano   Emerald Barbour—alto 

  Conner Scott—bass   Frederick  Rice—tenor 

        

Emmanuel Women's Book Club starts our fall session on Monday evening, September 28 
to discuss All the Light We Cannot See, the Pulitzer award-winning novel by Anthony Do-
err. This stunningly ambitious bestseller deftly interweaves the lives of a blind French girl 
and a German boy whose paths collide in occupied France, as both try to survive the devas-
tation of World War II. Blinded at the age of six, Marie-Laure lives with her father in Paris; 
when she is twelve, the Nazis invade Paris, driving father and daughter to the walled citadel 
of Saint-Malo to live with a reclusive great-uncle by the sea. In a German mining town, 
young orphan Werner puts his talent for working with radios to tracking the French resis-
tance; when Werner’s army unit is sent to Saint-Malo, his and Marie-Laure’s stories con-
verge.  

 Please join us at 7:00 in the Dining Room ...and feel free to invite friends, family, or 

other Emmanuelites to come with you and share our fellowship and light refresh-
ments. If you have questions or wish to be added to the Book Club email list, please con-

tact Ann McReynolds at 960-0560 or ARMcR@arm-mra.com.   

The final two books for 2015 are The All Girl Filling Station's Last Reunion  by Fannie Flagg on October 26, and 

The Girl on the Train  by Paula Hawkins on November 30. 

Fellowship Dinners Return!Fellowship Dinners Return!Fellowship Dinners Return!Fellowship Dinners Return!    
I keep reading about Homecoming and all the events that will make that weekend so special, but for me—it means 

time to start thinking about Fellowship Dinner return!  Oh, can the summer be over already?  Our first dinner will be 

Wednesday September 23rd.  We will start serving at 5:30 pm, don’t be late!  This year we regret to say we must 

raise the cost to $4/person or $12/family maximum.   
 

Please looooook for a sign-up sheet in the dining room.  Pam and I plan on keeping close notes, head counts, quantities 

and recipes so when we retire we will have a binder full for the next group of cooks! 

As always we are looking for guest chefs! Or perhaps a group of you would like to prepare a dinner together.   

Any and all help is appreciated.  Looking forward to seeing the “family “ gather!  Mary Jane Kuhn 

 

 

SIGNSIGNSIGNSIGN----UP SHEETS IN THE DINING ROOM FOR WEEKLY HELPERS!!UP SHEETS IN THE DINING ROOM FOR WEEKLY HELPERS!!UP SHEETS IN THE DINING ROOM FOR WEEKLY HELPERS!!UP SHEETS IN THE DINING ROOM FOR WEEKLY HELPERS!!    
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Meet our NEW Staff person………. 

SUSAN MOENKHAUS (pronounced mink-house)  is joining Emmanuel October 1, 2015 as 

Parish Assistant for Finance and Administration 

Susan comes to Emmanuel after working several years in the for-profit 

area.  Her most recent position was in Administration, Operations, and 

Human Resources for a St. Louis company. In previous jobs she has 

held management oppositions in telecommunications, training and 

quality assurance, continuing education, and medical editing.  Susan is 

a life-long learn, motivated by new challenges and opportunities to 

learn “hot things work.” 

 
Her volunteer time has been mainly focused at St. Timothy’s Episcopal 

Church in Creve Coeur where she was elected to the Vestry three times 

and was Senior Warden twice; chaired ministries such as Stewardship, 

Communications, and Membership; and served on two search 

committees.  Other volunteer commitments have been to Susan G. 

Komen 3-Day for the Cure in San Diego, San Francisco, Seattle; St. 

Louis Race for the Cure; and Walk to Defeat ALS in St. Louis. 

 
In 1972 Susan was received into the Episcopal Church at St. Timothy’s 

and has been a member ever since.  She and her husband, Norm, have 

two children, now adults, who were very active in youth programs 

while growing up.  Their son Jeff is married and lives in Creve Coeur 

with his wife and two daughters. Their daughter Julie lives in Seattle 

with her husband and their two boys.  Susan says they are all thankful for Alaska Airlines and Skype.  She enjoys 

live theater, concerts, walking, entertaining, travel, reading, and getting away for the weekend with Norm to their 

cabin in the country on the Black River near Lesterville.   

 
Susan says her goals at Emmanuel are “to administer established processes and to provide seamless support to 

enable the Rector, staff, and lay leaders, to function as an efficient team”. She looks forward to meeting 

parishioners and staff at Emmanuel. 

Welcome Susan! 

FAREWELL! 

To our favorite Staff Accountant, BILL SIMOKAITIS! 

We will be saying good-bye to Bill in October.  Below is a note from Bill about what he will be doing……… 

 

“It with great sadness to inform everyone that my time at Emmanuel is coming to a close after 2 1/2 years.  My wife 

Carla & I will be relocating to Mombasa Kenya on October 19th.   It was such a joy to serve the Emmanuel "family" 

with the best of my ability and appreciate all of the kind words & encouragement from many of you.  Thank you for 

the time we have spent together.   There will be more specifics in the next Angelus issue. “ 

 

We’ve all grown to enjoy Bill’s sunny disposition!  As he says we will provide more information in the September 15th 

Angelus including information about the organization he and Carla run, Beyond City Limits.  
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Meet our NEW Staff person………. 

LAUREN HONZ joined Emmanuel September 1, 2015 as Interim Children’s Choir Director 

Lauren Honz is a senior at Webster University pursuing a Bachelor 

of Music Education with a vocal emphasis.  Children’s choirs have 

always had a special place in her heart, as she was a member of the 

St. Louis Children’s Choirs throughout her childhood and now 

works for the program as an ensemble assistant. 

Currently observing and teaching at Hixson Middle School for 

practicum and preparing for student teaching in the spring; 

Webster has given her a strong background in musical knowledge 

and working in educational environments.  Lauren is a devout 

Christian and is enthusiastic about the opportunity to enhance 

children’s faith and worship experience through song.  She is 

passionate about Emmanuel’s choral ministry to encourage even 

the youngest members of the congregation to feel valued at their 

place of worship.  Guiding children to glorify God through music 

is a blessing to rejoice about! 

Lauren has worshipped with us periodically over the last year, as a 

visiting Scholar Singer.    So, some of you may recognize her.  In 

her letter of introduction to Dan,, she wrote: “I also care deeply 

about Emmanuel’s proclamation “Deep in Faith, Rich in Love, 

Bold in Mission”.  I would love the opportunity to lead and guide children to feel the glory of God through music. 

It is work that I would eagerly engage in.”  Her background in the Lutheran Church (E.L.C.A.) also gives her a 

solid Christian background for becoming a creative part of our worship planning team. 

Welcome Lauren! 

SUNDAYS FOR CHILDREN AT EMMANUEL 

Sunday September 20th we will begin a new program year for FaithQuest. FaithQuest is 

for children potty-trained 4 years old through 5th grade.  There are 2 different classrooms 

for this group: 

 

Pre-Schoolers thru & 1st graders will meet in the 1st floor Godly Play Room.  

2nd graders thru 5th graders will meet in the 2nd floor Faith Quest Room.   

 

 

Sign-in/Sign-out sheets are on the credenza on the 2nd floor.  

Please sign-in your child by 10:25 a.m. 

At the conclusion, Teachers will bring your children to you at 11:30   
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UPCOMING BAPTISMAL DATES  
 

Below are the scheduled dates for Baptism and 
Baptismal Preparation Session.  At least one parent 
must attend a preparation session before a child may 
be baptized at Emmanuel. You need not have set a 
baptismal date to come to one of these sessions.  
 
If you are pregnant or still deciding about baptizing 
your child here, please come. This is a wonderful 
opportunity to learn more about baptism.  
 
Call the church office at 961-2393 to make a 
reservation.  A light supper is served. 
 
Baptism Dates    Prep Classes  
September 27, 9:00 a.m. October 13, 6:00 p.m.  
October 4, 10:30 a.m. 

CLERGY & STAFF 
 

Dan Appleyard, Rector (ext 212) 
Martie Metzler, Assistant Priest (ext 218) 
Melanie Slane, Assistant Priest (ext. 211) 

Warren E. Crews, Priest Associate 
Paul A. Metzler, Priest Associate 

Roderic D. Wiltse, Priest Associate 
Trent Patterson, Choir Director  

Chuck Peery, Organist  
Lauren Honz, Children’s Choir Director 

Kevin Williams, Christian Youth Formation  (ext 213) 
Susan Moenkhaus, Parish Assistant Finance and 

Administration (ext 249) 
Mimi Shipp, Parish Assistant for Ministry Support  (ext 209) 

Bill Simokaitis, Staff Accountant (ext 210) 
Audrey Wren Part-time Sexton 

Rachael Ludwig Preschool Director (ext 123) 
 

MINISTRY CHAIRS: 
 

Mark DeYoung, Senior Warden 
Ann Marie Ruhlin, Junior Warden 

Diana Knapp, Treasurer 
Mark Jordan, Finance Committee 

Tammy Free, Jeannie Keyes & JoAnne Warren,  
Altar Guild 

Jane Emerson & Mimi Shipp, Archivists 
Peg Cooper, Caring Ministries 
Lynne Shields & Megan Wren,  

Environmental Stewardship 
David Pluhar & Paul LaFata, Facilities Management 

Andrew Bleyer, Tricia Copeland, FaithQuest 
Al Ludwig, Scot Copeland, Men of Emmanuel 

Kristyn Brennan, Laurie Parker, Women of Emmanuel 
Donna Erickson, Missions 

Anne Benson, Parish Family Life 
Kathleen Martin, Worship 

 

Staff Email Addresses 
 

dappleyard@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
mmetzler@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
mslane@emmanuelepiscopal.org 

smoenkhaus@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
kwilliams@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
mshipp@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
atreas@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
cpeery@emmanuelepiscopal.org 

tpatterson@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
lauranhonz@gmail.com 

 

Church number is 314-961-2393 
 
 

In the case of a pastoral emergency after office 
hours, please call the clergy cell phone at  

314-324-4115.  

 
September 20 
Team Captain: Claire Hooker 
1st Crucifer:  Thomas Hotaling 
3rd Crucifer:  Julianna Crang 
Acolytes: Lauren MacBryde, Lily Partridge 
 
September 27 
Team Captain: Hannah Myers 
1st Crucifer:  Anne Buck 
3rd Crucifer:  Sawyer Buck 
Acolytes: Elijah Myers, Cole Witte 
 
October 4 
Team Captain: Jameson Howard 
1st Crucifer: Elijah Myers 
3rd: Crucifer: Kendra Howard 
Acolytes:  Sarah Kaul, Josh Copeland 
 
October 11 
Team Captain: Claire Hooker 
1st Crucifer: Thomas Hotaling 
3rd Crucifer: Julianna Crang 
Acolytes: Lauren MacBryde, Sophia Wilson 
 
 

ACOLYTE SCHEDULE 
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September 15 
Jim Groetsch 
 
September 16 
Chris Partridge 
 
September 17 
Kristen Anderson 
Bob McFadden 
 
September 18 
John Martin 
Clark Wegge 
 
September 19 
Skip Martin 
 
September 20 
Donnal Leisher 
 
September 21 
Karen Reimer 
 
September 22 
Emma Phelan 
Becca Shipp 
 
September 23 
Dale Collier 
David Everson 
Sue Partridge 
 
 
 

 
September 24 
Christie Hogg 
Brett Newcomb 
 
September 25 
Lynn Stauffer 
 
September 26 
David Aiello 
Thelma Hartnett 
Bob Ziegler 
 
September 27 
Daniel Allen 
Rene Howard 
Maryann Vognild 
 
September 28 
Lou Clauss 
Amy Moss 
 
September 29 
Jordan Beaudoin 
Paul LaFata 
Chris Richter 
Jennifer Smerek 
Cari Wegge 
Tessa Weiland 
 
September 30 
Rebekah Crown 
Finneas Duggan 
Jessica McIntoch 
 

 

 
Congratulations to 
Courtney and 
Matthew McAllister, 
and big brother Jack, on 
the September 6th 
Baptism of Emma 
Lane McAllister 
 

Congratulations to 
Tricia Copeland.  
Tricia is now Vice 
President-Director of 
Risk Management at 
First Bank. 
 

Congratulations to 
Paula & Andrew 
Grow, and Elliott and 
Lilly on a new HOME 
in Kirkwood!   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
We are saddened by the 
September 11, 2015 
death of Karen James.  
The service for Karen 
will be Saturday 
September 26th at  
10:30 a.m. 
 
Our sympathies go to 
Sandi Fischer on the 
death of her mother, 
Elodie Floyd. 
 
 
 
 

BIRTHDAYS 

ANNIVERSARIES  
September 15 
Jessica & Matt Schunke 
 
September 16 
Nancy & Roger Grow 
 
September 18 
Laurie & Scott Parker 
Jennifer & Phil Smerek 
 
September 20 
Jordan & Daniel Beaudoin 
Courtney & Tom Schaefer 
 

 
September 23 
Maureen & Keith Fischer 
 
September 24 
Tina and Britt Kennedy 
 
September 25 
Barbara & Jim Kendall 
Diana & Stephen Knapp 
 
September 27 
Bob & Nelle Garrecht 
 
 

 
September 28 
Jonathan & Grace Lee Vitsky 
 
September 29 
Cathi & Kirby Boyd 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

ABOUT THE PARISH FAMILY 
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THE PRAYERS OF THE PARISH ARE 
REQUESTED FOR: 
PLEASE keep the office updated on the progress of those you 
have placed on this list so our list remains timely. 
 
ARMED FORCES 
Parishioners: Ethan Allman, Aaron Faust,  
Adam Erickson 
 

Brian Maginn, Christi & Denny Maginn's son 
Jason Martens, Jen Dunn's brother 
Stephen Carson, Nan Rimbach's nephew 
Ron Asher, Sara Loyet's nephew 
 
 

IN HOSPITAL/MED TESTS or TREATMENT 
Parishioners:  Jack Shelby and Katie Lawless 
 

Pat McAtee, friend of Jerry Cooper 
Joy Ferguson, Doris Ferguson’s daughter-in-law 
Virginia Benson, Hilary Perkin’s mother 
Aaron Crowell, friend of Angie MacBryde 
Michael and Sarah, friends of Betsy Lindner 
Jodie Johnson, Lissa Johnson's mother 
Fran Gebhart, Doris Ferguson’s daughter 
Peggy Thacker McCaslin, Kerry Thacker's daughter 
Emory Washington, Diocesan Priest 
Anna, Betsy Lindner’s friend 
Sue Snyder, Nancy McClary’s friend 
Charlie Schaefer, Tom’s father 
Doug Warner, Bob Ziegler’s friend 
Katie Wohlstadter, Phyllis Newcomb’s friend 
Sue Hannah, Maureen Walsh’s friend 
 
 

LONG TERM MEDICAL NEEDS 
Parishioners: Caroline Birdsall, Edythe Pangle,  Joan 
Amerman, Rosemary Vorih, Roberta Gehbauer, and 
Warren Druschky 
 
Ben Schneider, MacBryde's grandson 
Ann Neukomm, Mart Mitchell's aunt 
Coline Martines, Michael's mother 
Annie Mae Fielder, Roberta's mother 
Tom & Carolyn Yager, Jim & Mary Ann Groetsch’s friends 
George Benson, Hilary Perkins’ step-father 
 
 

RECUPERATING 
Parishioners: Tom Schroeder, and Scot Copeland   
 
Bishop Wayne Smith 
Bill Ellis, Pam Belloli’s father 
Mark Pepple, friend of Kaisers 
Steve Wilson, Lynne Shields' friend 
Dave Torgeson, Nancy McClary’s friend 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SERIOUS ILLNESS 
Parishioners: Bev Austin, Carol Kimball 
 

Joe Worth, friend of Shari Kelts’ 
Ann Paullin, Bill Cochran’s sister 
Mary Henricks, friend of Linda James’ 
Jim Cameraon, friend of Chuck McClary 
Roberta Mackenzie, friend of Jennie Werremeyer 
Paula Spangler, John Mitchell’s sister 
Jim Wallace, Barb Russell’s brother-in-law 
Richard Deming, Sue Hooker’s brother 
Cyd Alloway, Christine Remming’s mother 
Ruth Brady, Christi Maginn’s mother 
Jodi Adamson, Christi Maginn’s sister 
Judy Cheatham, friend of Martha LaFata 
David Bross, nephew of Bob Feldmann 
Val Lewis, friend of Tricia Copeland 
Tina Smith Reckamp, friend of Tricia Copeland 
Renae Baker, Sandy & Phil’s daughter-in-law 
Shirley  Steinmeyer, Sharon Prah’s Aunt 
Cathy, friend of Delena Moredock 
Loyd Triplett, Friend of JoAnne Warren 
Pam Furrer, Sandy Baker’s friend/former ENS teacher 
Cathy Ammons, Allison Williams' friend 
Dickie Priest, Betsy Mackey's friend 
Carole Smith, friend of Nancy McClary 
Heather McFadden, Margaret DeYoung's friend 
Marty Schmitt, Margaret DeYoung's friend 
Barbara Hulett, Maryellen Bell's friend 
Tammy Stutz & family, Tracy Crews’ friend 
Jim Spangler, John Mitchell's brother-in-law  
Debra Dean-Ciriani, Lisa Teczar’s friend 
Patricia McGregor, Stella Spalt’s cousin 
Sue Fritchley, Tom & Sandi Fischer’s friend 
Sharon Baker, Mary Kay Horton’s friend 
Kate Bell, Nancy McClary’s friend 
Keira Stout, child of Grace Clark’s co-worker 
Robert, Jane Emerson’s friend 
moGlenda Morris, mom of Charlie Walch’s employee 
Dana Edmonds, friend of Kuhn’s & Jodie Allen 
Alexandra Pawlik, Janet Dobbs’ friend 
 
SPECIAL NEEDS 
Parishioners: Pat Biggs, Jean Weingaertner, Mark Gilje , 
and Linda James 
 

Becca Atherton, friend of Becca Shipp’s 
Afton Rapp, Carl Rapp’s mother 
Becky Petty, friend of Melanie Slane 
Mauloff twins, friends of Sandi Fischer 
Bill Spurlock, friend of Mary Jane Kuhn 
Ieshia Charging Hawk, friend of adult mission trip group  
Sue Kohler, Sue & Lou Clauss' friend 
Andrew Jones, Steve & Lisa Teczar’s nephew 
Charlotte Roberts, Tina Kennedy’s mother 
Mary Jane Carter, Bill (Marilyn) Keller’s aunt 
Maggie & Jemma Moccasin, friends of Adult Mission Trip 
Greg Goodman, Barb Russell’s friend 
Katya Soll, Shari Kelts’ daughter 
Debbie Grieder, Sue Baseley’s friend 
Barbara Schlectic, Lynn Stephenson’s mother 
Murphy Family, friends of Kuhns 
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CALENDAR OF UPCOMING EVENTS 
For a complete listing of events, please consult our online calendar at www.emmanuelepiscopal.org 

SUNDAYS 
 
Community Coffee Time 
Starts September 20 at 10:15-
10:30 
 
Faith Quest/Rite 12/J2A 
Starts Sept. 20, 10:30 a.m. 
 
Adult Forum commences 
Sept. 20 10:30-11:15  
 
Blood Pressure Screening 
September 20 10:30-11:30 
 
Jr. High Brown Bag 
September 20 at 11:15 
 
Jr. High Movie/Game Night 
September 20 at 4:30 p.m. 
 
Holy Baptism 
Sunday, Sept. 27 at 13:00 a.m. 
 
Sr. High CAR WASH 
Sunday, Sept. 27 8:00-Noon 
 
 

MONDAYS 
Vestry 
September 21 at 7:00 p.m. 
 
Women’s Book Club 
September 28 at 7:00 p.m.  

 
TUESDAYS 

 
Contemplative Prayer in the  
Chapel 
September 22 at 5:30 p.m. 

 
Food Center Shopping 
Tues., Sept. 15 at 5:45 p.m.  
 
 
 
 

WEDNESDAYS 
 
Holy Eucharist at Noon 
Every Wednesday 
 
Emmanuel Adult Choir  
Rehearsal at 7:30 p.m. 
 
Cherub Choir 
Rehearsal at 6:00 p.m. 
 
Junior Choir 
Rehearsal at 6:30 p.m. 
 
Fellowship Dinners  
START September 23 at 5:30 
p.m. 

 
THURSDAYS 

 
Men’s Bible Study at Stratton’s 
Restaurant 
Thursdays at 7:00 am. 
 
Alliance for Interracial Dignity 
(AID) 
 September. 17 at 7:00 p.m. 
 
Prayer Shawl Ministry 
September 17 at 7:00 p.m. 
 
MOE Operation Brown Bag 
Thu.,  Sept. 24 at 5:00 p.m. 

 
FRIDAYS 

 
Play Readers—I Do! I Do! 
September 25 at 6:30 p.m. 

 
SATURDAYS 

Metro III Meeting 
September 19 at 8:30 a. m. 
 
 
 
 
 

 

SEPTEMBER  
INGATHERING 

SOCKS for City Streets 

Sunday Service 
Times  

CHANGE  
Sep. 20th to: 

 8:00 a.m. 
9:00 a.m. 
 10:30 a.m. 
5:30 p.m. 

  Humor  
From the personal files of former 

parishioner Judd Holt 
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 Sunday Worship Schedule and Propers 

The next newsletter deadline is  September 22 for the issue to be published on September 29, 2015. All articles and 

information should be submitted to the Parish Office (parishadmin@emmanuelepiscopal.org) by email, if possible. 

Thank You. 

Child care is available in the nursery (near the Big Bend entrance) from 9:45 a.m. until after the 10:00 a.m. service.  
Sunday Service Schedule: 8:00, 9:00, 10:30 a.m. & 5:30 p.m.  STARTING THIS SUNDAY! 

           

Proper 23B - October 11 Twentieth Sunday after 
Pentecost 
Amos 5:6-7,10-15 
Psalm 90: 12-17 
Hebrews 4:12-16 
Mark 10:17-31 

Proper 20B -  September 20 Seventeenth Sunday after 
Pentecost 
Wisdom of Solomon 1:16-2:1, 12-22 
Psalm 54 
James 3: 13-4: 3, 7-8a 
Mark 9:30-37 

Proper 22B -  October 4 Nineteenth Sunday after 
Pentecost 
Genesis 2:18-24 
Psalm 8 
Hebrews 1:1-4; 2:5-12 
Mark 10: 2-16 

Proper 21B -  September 27 Eighteenth Sunday after 
Pentecost 
Numbers 11:4-6, 10-16, 24-29 
Psalm 19:7-14 
James 5:13-20 
Mark 9:38-50 


